
November 30, 1982 

~,1rs. ~1ary Apelian Dillon, President 
Armenian Independent Cultural Association 
of Atlanta, Inc. 
2684 Smoketree Way 
Atlanta, Georgia 30345 

Dear Mrs. Dillon: 

We received your letter addressed to His Eminence Archbishop 
Torkom Manoogian dated September 2Z, 1982 and wish to thank you for 
your correspondence. 

The Primate's iti erary at present does not include a t r ip to 
Atlanta but as soon as one is scheduled, we will be more than 
pleased to inform you. 

We wish to conqrat ulate you on your new position and wish you 
much success in all your endeavors. 

Please contact us at any time we may be of service to you and 
your community. 

Respectfully yours, 

Frank Avakian Stoneson 
Executive Director 


